
 

 
 

 

 
 

Podium for Ramos/Oliveira/Fleming in Monza 

 

About a month and a half after the start of the Fanatec GT Challenge, the second round 

of the Endurance Cup took place this Sunday in Monza, where Miguel Ramos, together 

with Guilherme Oliveira and Tom Fleming, secured an excellent third place in the Bronze 

Cup. 

 

 

June 1st of 2025 

 

 

Although luck was not on their side in the first round of the Fanatec GT at Paul Ricard for the 

McLaren #188 team from Garage 59, this time in Monza, the McLaren trio secured pole position 

again and had a good race, achieving third place at the finish. 

 

A race with numerous Full Course Yellow situations, Safety Car entries, or yellow flag zones 

caused many regroupings, leading to many position changes and making the race very 

confusing. 

 

Even though they led the race for a long time, the vicissitudes of the race meant that third place 

was the best possible outcome on this Sunday afternoon, as Miguel Ramos noted, "It was a 

very tough race. There were several Full Course Yellow situations that always made us 

lose the advantages we were trying to gain. We were very unlucky when we had a Full 

Course Yellow right after our pit stop, where we lost first place in the class where we 

already had a considerable advantage. At the end of the month, we have the main event, 

the 24 Hours of SPA in Belgium, so we will prepare well for that race and aim for a good 

result." 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Regards 

 

Francisco Guimarães 

(+351) 91 7604570 

 


